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H.9., File # 21-2748 Meeting Date: 8/3/2021

To: MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

From: KEITH KAUFFMAN, POLICE CHIEF

TITLE
APPROVE GRANT AGREEMENT 21-22/4-A WITH BEACH CITIES HEALTH DISTRICT FOR FIRE
DEPARTMENT EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $58,000
AND FOR THE POLICE DEPARTMENT DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ADVOCACY PROGRAM IN AN
AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $39,813 FOR THE TERM JULY 1, 2021 THRU JUNE 30, 2022

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
The City of Redondo Beach has been awarded a one-year grant from the Beach Cities Health District
to offset funds for Emergency Medical Services and Domestic Violence Advocacy programs. This
agreement will allow the City to receive $97,813 in grant funding for the period beginning July 1, 2021
through June 30, 2022 for Emergency Medical Services and Domestic Violence Advocacy programs.

BACKGROUND
Since Fiscal Year 2005, the City has received grant funding from Beach Cities Health District to offset
funding for Fire and Police Department programs. The Fire Department Emergency Medical
Services program has been awarded $48,000 annually in grant funding, with a recent amendment in
FY 2020 for an additional $10,000 annually in grant funding. The Police Department Domestic
Violence Advocacy program has been awarded $39,816 annually in grant funding. This funding
offsets both the Fire Department and Police Department program costs. Each grant is issued
independently with the monitoring and reporting of individual grants the responsibility of the
appropriate department.

COORDINATION
The grant agreement has been reviewed and approved as to from by the City Attorney’s Office.

FISCAL IMPACT
The Beach Cities Health District Grant will provide funding to offset Fire Department Emergency
Medical Services program and Police Department Domestic Violence Advocacy program.
Funding Expenditures
Fire Grant $58,000 Paramedic Supplies $35,000

Nurse Educator $23,000
Police Grant $39,816 Domestic Violence Advocacy $39,816

APPROVED BY:
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Joe Hoefgen, City Manager

ATTACHMENTS
1. BCHD Grant Funding Agreement
2. BCHD Certificate of Insurance

Page 2 of 2


